Sister celebrates 50th anniversary

By Frank Flegel

REGINA — Fifty years ago a very young Mary Ann Young, who hadn’t yet completed high school, left her home and family in Regina and travelled to Encino, Calif., to begin her journey as a Sister of Social Service. It was two-and-a-half years before she again saw her family.

“Those first few months were very hard,” she remembers. “I became terribly homesick. I was told I had to make a choice.”

She prayed, sat down with a piece of paper and wrote the reasons for staying in one column and in another column the reasons to return home.

“The list for staying was longer, so I stayed.” And her homesickness disappeared. Thus began a vocation in which she became Sister Anastasia, completed high school, added two university degrees, operated a retreat house in Hamilton, Ont., and another briefly in [image: image1.jpg]s
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New Brunswick, did some parish work, became a musician, a liturgist and completed the circle by returning to Regina as director of Pastoral Services for the Regina archdiocese.

The call to religious vocation just grew within her. “My family was religious, and I think my mother prayed that one of her children (there were seven) would serve God and it turned out to be me.”

She was attracted to the Sisters of Social Service. “They wore ordinary clothes, they could drive, they could go out alone,” said Young in an interview, “and they worked among the people.”

She began hanging out with the sisters, and discussed her vocation with her parents. “My dad said I was too young” she recalls, “and my mother really didn’t say anything,” all of which led to a personal interview with the director general who was visiting the local sisters.

“She came to my house and talked with me and my parents, and it was after that that I left for California.”

Her older sister Doreen said her departure was a sad time. “It was sad to see such a little thing go so far.”

Her 50th anniversary celebration began with a mass in her home parish of St. Peter’s. Parish priest Rev. J. B. Okai concelebrated with 10 other priests. “We are grateful for the presence of the Holy Spirit in Sister Anastasia and grateful for her presence here in the Regina archdiocese,” said archdiocesan vicar-general Rev. Lorne Crozon in his homily. Sisters of Social Services general director Jeanine Scarfone then called Young to renew her commitment.

The reception following in the church hall was packed with well-wishers. Msgr. Ken Miller, who hired Young, related that story and three “women from the East” — Shirley Beecroft, Pat Thorpe and Rosemary Danyka from Ontario — took turns telling the story of Sister Anastasia’s leadership at the Holy Spirit Retreat Centre, transforming it into an ecumenical retreat centre and resource for Hamilton and surrounding communities.

